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So each of them went up to the [supposed] dead man and dealt him nigh upon a hundred blows, exclaiming the while, one, 'This is for (45) my
father!' and another, 'This is for my grandfather!' whilst a third said, 'This is for my brother!' and a fourth, 'This is for my mother!' And they gave
not over taking turns at him and beating him, till they were weary, what while El Merouzi stood laughing and saying in himself, 'It is not I alone
who have entered into sin against him. There is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the Supreme!'.? ? ? ? ? I am become, for
severance from my loved one, Like a left hand, forsaken of the right..God knows I ne'er recalled thy memory to my thought, iii. 46..Now Ilan Shah
had three viziers, in whose hands the affairs [of the kingdom] were [aforetime] and they had been used to leave not the king night nor day; but they
became shut out from him by reason of Abou Temam and the king was occupied with him to their exclusion. So they took counsel together upon
the matter and said, 'What counsel ye we should do, seeing that the king is occupied from us with yonder man, and indeed he honoureth him more
than us? But now come, let us cast about for a device, whereby we may remove him from the king.' So each of them spoke forth that which was in
his mind, and one of them said, 'The king of the Turks hath a daughter, whose like there is not in the world, and whatsoever messenger goeth to
demand her in marriage, her father slayeth him. Now our king hath no knowledge of this; so, come, let us foregather with him and bring up the talk
of her. When his heart is taken with her, we will counsel him to despatch Abou Temam to seek her hand in marriage; whereupon her father will
slay him and we shall be quit of him, for we have had enough of his affair.".When the evening evened, the king sat in his privy sitting-chamber and
his mind was occupied with the story of the singer and the druggist. So he called the vizier and bade him tell the story. "It is well," answered he,
"They tell, O my lord, that.The king marvelled, he and his company, and praised God the Most High for that he had come thither; after which he
turned to the eunuch and said to him, 'What is this youth thou hast with thee?' 'O king,' answered he, 'this is the son of a nurse who belonged to us
and we left him little. I saw him to-day and his mother said to me, 'Take him with thee.' So I brought him with me, that he might be a servant to the
king, for that he is an adroit and quickwitted youth.' Then the king fared on, he and his company, and the eunuch and the youth with them, what
while he questioned the former of Belehwan and his dealing with his subjects, and he answered, saying, 'As thy head liveth, O king, the folk with
him are in sore straits and not one of them desireth to look on him, gentle or simple.'.? ? ? ? ? I marvel for that to my love I see thee now incline,
What time my heart, indeed, is fain to turn away from thine..Now the king of the Greeks heard tell of the damsel (132) and of the beauty and grace
wherewith she was gifted, wherefore his heart clave to her and he sent to seek her in marriage of Suleiman Shah, who could not refuse him. So he
arose and going in to Shah Khatoun, said to her, 'O my daughter, the king of the Greeks hath sent to me to seek thee in marriage. What sayst thou?'
She wept and answered, saying, 'O king, how canst thou find it in thy heart to bespeak me thus? Abideth there husband for me, after the son of my
uncle?' 'O my daughter,' rejoined the king, 'it is indeed as thou sayest; but let us look to the issues of affairs. Needs must I take account of death, for
that I am an old man and fear not but for thee and for thy little son; and indeed I have written to the king of the Greeks and others of the kings and
said, "His uncle slew him," and said not that he [hath recovered and] is living, but concealed his affair. Now hath the king of the Greeks sent to
demand thee in marriage, and this is no thing to be refused and fain would we have our back strengthened with him." (133) And she was silent and
spoke not..Viziers, Story of King Dadbin and his. i. 104..The Sixth Day.45. The Man who stole the Dog's Dish of Gold cccxl.?THE KING'S SON
WHO FELL IN LOVE WITH THE PICTURE..Say, by the lightnings of thy teeth and thy soul's pure desire, iii. 19..? ? ? ? ? She gives me to drink
of her cheeks and her honeyed lips And quenches the worst of the fires that my heart devour..Meanwhile, El Abbas betook himself to his father's
camp, which was pitched in the Green Meadow, by the side of the Tigris, and none might make his way between the tents, for the much
interlacement of the tent-ropes. When the prince reached the first of the tents, the guards and servants came out to meet him from all sides and
escorted him till he drew near the sitting-place of his father, who knew of his coming. So he issued forth of his pavilion and coming to meet his
son, kissed him and made much of him. Then they returned together to the royal pavilion and when they had seated themselves and the guards had
taken up their station in attendance on them, the king said to El Abbas, "O my son, make ready thine affair, so we may go to our own land, for that
the folk in our absence are become as they were sheep without a shepherd." El Abbas looked at his father and wept till he swooned away, and when
he recovered from his swoon, he improvised and recited the following verses:.Omar ben Abdulaziz and the Poets, The Khalif, i. 45..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ?
? But if my wealth abound, of all I'm held in amity..? ? ? ? ? Oft as my yearning waxeth, my heart consoleth me With hopes of thine enjoyment in
all security..When the morning morrowed and the king sat on the throne of his kingship, he summoned the chief of his viziers and said to him,
"What deemest thou of this that yonder robber-youth hath done? Behold, he hath entered my house and lain down on my bed and I fear lest there be
an intrigue between him and the woman. How deemest thou of the affair?" "God prolong the king's continuance!" replied the vizier. "What sawest
thou in this youth [to make thee trust in him]? Is he not vile of origin, the son of thieves? Needs must a thief revert to his vile origin, and whoso
reareth the young of the serpent shall get of them nought but biting. As for the woman, she is not at fault; for, since [the] time [of her marriage with
thee] till now, there hath appeared from her nought but good breeding and modesty; and now, if the king give me leave, I will go to her and
question her, so I may discover to thee the affair.".? ? ? ? ? Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, Each one a lion fierce,
impetuous in the fight,.? ? ? ? ? My tears flow still, nor aye of bitterness I'm quit, Bewildered as I am betwixten hope and fear..? ? ? ? ? The herald
of good news my hearing shall delight,.? ? ? ? ? Upon yon be the peace of God! May all prosperity, For what's decreed of years and lives, upon you
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ever wait!.Quoth Shefikeh, "My mistress hath occasion for thee; so come thou with me and I will engage to restore thee to thy dwelling in weal and
safety." But the nurse answered, saying, "Indeed, her palace is become forbidden (103) to me and never again will I enter therein, for that God
(extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) of His favour and bounty hath rendered me independent of her." So Shefikeh returned to her
mistress and acquainted her with the nurse's words and that wherein she was of affluence; whereupon Mariyeh confessed the unseemliness of her
dealing with her and repented, whenas repentance profited her not; and she abode in that her case days and nights, whilst the fire of longing flamed
in her heart..? ? ? ? ? Lo! in the garden-ways, the place of ease and cheer, Still, like the moon at full, my light thou mayst espy..? ? ? ? ? Now God
forbid thou shouldst attain thy wishes! What care I If thou have looked on me a look that caused thee languishment?.? ? ? ? ? p. The Sixteenth
Officer's Story dccccxl.Accordingly, Shefikeh went out and repairing to the nurse's house, found her clad in apparel other (100) than that which she
had been wont to wear aforetime. So she saluted her and said to her, "Whence hadst thou this dress, than which there is no goodlier?" "O Shefikeh,"
answered the nurse, "thou deemest that I have gotten (101) no good save of thy mistress; but, by Allah, had I endeavoured for her destruction, I had
done [that which was my right], for that she did with me what thou knowest (102) and bade the eunuch beat me, without offence of me committed;
wherefore do thou tell her that he, on whose behalf I bestirred myself with her, hath made me quit of her and her humours, for that he hath clad me
in this habit and given me two hundred and fifty dinars and promised me the like thereof every year and charged me serve none of the folk.".There
was once a king of the kings of the earth, who dwelt in a populous (236) city, abounding in good; but he oppressed its people and used them foully,
so that he ruined (237) the city; and he was named none other than tyrant and misdoer. Now he was wont, whenas he heard of a masterful man
(238) in another land, to send after him and tempt him with money to take service with him; and there was a certain tither, who exceeded all his
brethren in oppression of the people and foulness of dealing. So the king sent after him and when he stood before him, he found him a mighty man
(239) and said to him, 'Thou hast been praised to me, but meseemeth thou overpassest the description. Set out to me somewhat of thy sayings and
doings, so I may be dispensed therewith from [enquiring into] all thy circumstance.' 'With all my heart,' answered the other. 'Know, O king, that I
oppress the folk and people (240) the land, whilst other than I wasteth (241) it and peopleth it not.'.When King El Aziz heard the damsel's song, her
speech and her verses pleased him and he said to El Abbas, "O my son, verily, these damsels are weary with long versifying, and indeed they make
us yearn after the dwellings and the homesteads with the goodliness of their songs. Indeed, these five have adorned our assembly with the
excellence of their melodies and have done well in that which they have said before those who are present; wherefore we counsel thee to
enfranchise them for the love of God the Most High." Quoth El Abbas, "There is no commandment but thy commandment;" and he enfranchised
the ten damsels in the assembly; whereupon they kissed the hands of the king and his son and prostrated themselves in thanksgiving to God the
Most High. Then they put off that which was upon them of ornaments and laying aside the lutes [and other] instruments of music, clave to their
houses, veiled, and went not forth. (144).The company marvelled at the generosity of this man and his clemency (152) and courtesy, and the Sultan
said, 'Tell us another of thy stories.' (153) 'It is well,' answered the officer, 'They avouch that.? ? ? ? ? c. Hemmad the Bedouin's Story cxliv.? ? ? ? ?
? ? ? ? ? How many an one, with loss of wealth, hath turned mine enemy!.?THE THIRTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..34. The City of Irem
dxxxviii.The old woman returned to the man and told him what the damsel said; and he lusted after her, by reason of her beauty and her repentance;
so he took her to wife, and when he went in to her, he loved her and she also loved him. On this wise they abode a great while, till one day he
questioned her of the cause of a mark (13) he espied on her body, and she said, 'I know nought thereof save that my mother told me a marvellous
thing concerning it.' 'What was that?' asked he, and she answered, 'She avouched that she gave birth to me one night of the nights of the winter and
despatched a hired man, who was with us, in quest of fire for her. He was absent a little while and presently returning, took me and slit my belly
and fled. When my mother saw this, affliction overcame her and compassion possessed her; so she sewed up my belly and tended me till, by the
ordinance of God (to whom belong might and majesty), the wound healed up.".36. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Bean-Seller ccxcix.Now this letter
was written with ultramarine upon the skin of the hog-deer, the which is goodlier than parchment or paper and inclineth unto yellow, and was to the
following effect: 'From the King of Hind, before whom are a thousand elephants and on the battlements of his palace a thousand jewels, [to the
Khalif Haroun er Reshid, greeting]. To proceed: (209) we send thee some small matter of presents, which do thou accept and be to us as a brother
and a friend, for that the love of thee aboundeth in our heart and we would have thee to know that we look to thee for an answer. Indeed, we are
sharers with thee in love and fear, ceasing (210) never to do thee honour; and for a beginning, we send thee the Book of the Quintessence of Balms
and a present after the measure of that which is fallen to our lot. Indeed, this is unworthy of thy rank, but we beseech thee, O brother, to favour us
by accepting it, and peace be on thee!'.Meimoun was silent and Iblis turned to Tuhfeh and said to her, 'Sing to the kings of the Jinn this day and
to-night until the morrow, when the boy will be circumcised and each shall return to his own place.' So she took the lute and Kemeriyeh said to her,
(now she had in her hand a cedrat), 'O my sister, sing to me on this cedrat.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied Tuhfeh, and improvising, sang the
following verses:.Weaver who became a Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The ii. 21..99. The Three Unfortunate Lovers ccccix.Now this
island is under the Equinoctial line; its night is still twelve hours and its day the like. Its length is fourscore parasangs and its breadth thirty, and it is
a great island, stretching between a lofty mountain and a deep valley. This mountain is visible at a distance of three days' journey and therein are
various kinds of jacinths and other precious stones and metals of all kinds and all manner spice-trees, and its soil is of emery, wherewith jewels are
wrought. In its streams are diamonds, and pearls are in its rivers. (208) I ascended to its summit and diverted myself by viewing all the marvels
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therein, which are such as beggar description; after which I returned to the king and sought of him permission to return to my own country. He gave
me leave, after great pressure, and bestowed on me abundant largesse from his treasuries. Moreover, he gave me a present and a sealed letter and
said to me, 'Carry this to the Khalif Haroun er Reshid and salute him for us with abundant salutation.' And I said, 'I hear and obey.'.Now the king
was a very old man and destiny decreed the ending of his term of life; so he died and when he was buried, the folk assembled and many were the
sayings of the people and of the king's kinsfolk and officers, and they took counsel together to slay the princess and the young pilgrim, saying, 'This
fellow dishonoureth us with yonder strumpet and none accepteth dishonour but the base.' So they fell upon them and slew the princess, without
questioning her of aught; whereupon the pious woman (whom they deemed a boy) said to them, 'Out on ye, O misbelievers I Ye have slain the
pious lady.' Quoth they, 'Lewd fellow that thou art, dost thou bespeak us thus? Thou lovedst her and she loved thee, and we will slay thee without
mercy.' 'God forbid!' answered she, 'Indeed, the affair is the contrary of this.' 'What proof hast thou of that?' asked they, and she said, 'Bring me
women.' So they brought her women, and when they looked on her, they found her a woman..? ? ? ? ? Repression's draught, by cups, from the
beloved's hand I've quaffed; with colocynth for wine she hath me plied..8. Ghanim ben Eyoub the Slave of Love xxxix.Most like a wand of emerald
my shape it is, trow I, ii. 245..When El Abbas heard these words from the damsel, his heart irked him for Mariyeh and her case was grievous to
him; so he said to Shefikeh, "Canst thou avail to bring me in company with her, so haply I may discover her affair and allay that which aileth her?"
"Yes," answered the damsel, "I can do that, and thine will be the bounty and the favour." So he arose and followed her, and she forewent him, till
they came to the palace. Then she [opened and] locked behind them four-and-twenty doors and made them fast with bolts; and when he came to
Mariyeh, he found her as she were the setting sun, cast down upon a rug of Taifi leather, (111) among cushions stuffed with ostrich down, and not a
limb of her quivered. When her maid saw her in this plight, she offered to cry out; but El Abbas said to her, "Do it not, but have patience till we
discover her affair; and if God the Most High have decreed the ending of her days, wait till thou have opened the doors to me and I have gone forth.
Then do what seemeth good to thee.".? ? ? ? ? Fawn of the palace, knowst thou not that I, to look on thee, The world have traversed, far and wide,
o'er many a hill and plain?.Sixteenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 193..? ? ? ? ? A sun of beauty she appears to all who look on her, Glorious in arch and
amorous grace, with coyness beautified;.When the king heard this story, he renounced his purpose of putting the vizier to death and his soul
prompted him to continue him on life. So he bade him go away to his house..So saying, he went away, whilst Mesrour entered and taking up
Aboulhusn, shut the door after him, and followed his master, till he reached the palace, what while the night drew to an end and the cocks cried out,
and set him down before the Commander of the Faithful, who laughed at him. Then he sent for Jaafer the Barmecide and when he came before him,
he said to him, "Note this young man and when thou seest him to-morrow seated in my place of estate and on the throne of my Khalifate and clad
in my habit, stand thou in attendance upon him and enjoin the Amirs and grandees and the people of my household and the officers of my realm to
do the like and obey him in that which he shall command them; and thou, if he bespeak thee of anything, do it and hearken unto him and gainsay
him not in aught in this coming day." Jaafer answered with, "Hearkening and obedience," (17) and withdrew, whilst the Khalif went in to the
women of the palace, who came to him, and he said to them, "Whenas yonder sleeper awaketh to-morrow from his sleep, kiss ye the earth before
him and make obeisance to him and come round about him and clothe him in the [royal] habit and do him the service of the Khalifate and deny not
aught of his estate, but say to him, 'Thou art the Khalif.'" Then he taught them what they should say to him and how they should do with him and
withdrawing to a privy place, let down a curtain before himself and slept..? ? ? ? ? For those whom we cherish are parted and gone; They have left
us in torment to pine for dismay..Officer's Story, The Eleventh, ii. 175..114. The Angel of Death and the Rich King cccclxii.Rich Man and his
Wasteful Son, The, i. 252..? ? ? ? ? m. The Goldsmith and the Cashmere Singing-Girl dccccxc.All those who were present marvelled at this story
with the utmost marvel, and the twelfth officer came forward and said, 'I will tell you a pleasant trait that I had from a certain man, concerning an
adventure that befell him with one of the thieves. (Quoth he).39. Yehya ben Khalid and the Man who forged a Letter in his Name ccvi.When they
came to the palace, King Shehriyar commanded to spread the tables with beasts roasted [whole] and sweetmeats and all manner viands and bade
the crier make proclamation to the folk that they should come up to the Divan and eat and drink and that this should be a means of reconciliation
between him and them. So great and small came up unto him and they abode on that wise, eating and drinking, seven days with their nights. Then
the king shut himself up with his brother and acquainted him with that which had betided him with the vizier's daughter [Shehrzad] in those three
years [which were past] and told him what he had heard from her of saws and parables and chronicles and pleasant traits and jests and stories and
anecdotes and dialogues and histories and odes and verses; whereat King Shahzeman marvelled with the utterest of marvel and said, "Fain would I
take her younger sister to wife, so we may be two own brothers to two own sisters, and they on likewise be sisters unto us; for that the calamity
which befell me was the means of the discovering of that which befell thee and all this time of three years past I have taken no delight in woman,
save that I lie each night with a damsel of my kingdom, and when I arise in the morning, I put her to death; but now I desire to marry thy wife's
sister Dinarzad.".? ? ? ? ? Thou only art the whole of our desire; indeed Thy love is hid within our hearts' most secret core..So he rose from his
sleep and finding himself in his own saloon and his mother by him, misdoubted of his wit and said to her, "By Allah, O my mother, I saw myself in
a dream in a palace, with slave-girls and servants about me and in attendance upon me, and I sat upon the throne of the Khalifate and ruled. By
Allah, O my mother, this is what I saw, and verily it was not a dream!" Then he bethought himself awhile and said, "Assuredly, I am Aboulhusn el
Khelia, and this that I saw was only a dream, and [it was in a dream that] I was made Khalif and commanded and forbade." Then he bethought
the-complete-guide-to-plumbing.pdf
Page 3/9

The Complete Guide To Plumbing

himself again and said, "Nay, but it was no dream and I am no other than the Khalif, and indeed I gave gifts and bestowed dresses of honour."
Quoth his mother to him, "O my son, thou sportest with thy reason: thou wilt go to the hospital and become a gazing-stock. Indeed, that which thou
hast seen is only from the Devil and it was a delusion of dreams, for whiles Satan sporteth with men's wits in all manner ways.".Fourteenth
Officer's Story, The, ii. 183..Meinsoun drank off his cup and said to her, 'Well done, O perfect of attributes!' Then he signed to her and was absent
awhile, after which he returned and with him a tray of jewels worth an hundred thousand dinars, [which he gave to Tuhfeh]. So Kemeriyeh arose
and bade her slave-girl open the closet behind her, wherein she laid all that wealth. Then she delivered the key to Tuhfeh, saying, 'All that cometh
to thee of riches, lay thou in this closet that is by thy side, and after the festival, it shall be carried to thy palace on the heads of the Jinn.' Tuhfeh
kissed her hand, and another king, by name Munir, took the cup and filling it, said to her, 'O fair one, sing to me over my cup upon the jasmine.'
'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? k. The Blind Man and the Cripple dccccx.Then he
commanded one of the slave-girls to take the lute and strike it at Aboulhusn's head, whilst the rest smote upon their instruments. [So they played
and sang,] till Aboulhusn awoke at the last of the night and heard the noise of lutes and tabrets and the sound of the pipes and the singing of the
slave-girls, whereupon he opened his eyes and finding himself in the palace, with the slave-girls and eunuchs about him, exclaimed, 'There is no
power and no virtue but in God the Most High, the Supreme! Verily, I am fearful of the hospital and of that which I suffered therein aforetime, and
I doubt not but the Devil is come to me again, as before. O my God, put thou Satan to shame!" Then he shut his eyes and laid his head in his sleeve
and fell to laughing softly and raising his head [bytimes], but [still] found the apartment lighted and the girls singing..When the boy grew up, his
father feared for him from poverty and change of case, so he said to him, 'Dear my son, know that in my youth I wronged my brothers in the matter
of our father's good, and I see thee in weal; but, if thou [come to] need, ask not of one of them nor of any other, for I have laid up for thee in yonder
chamber a treasure; but do not thou open it until thou come to lack thy day's food.' Then he died, and his wealth, which was a great matter, fell to
his son. The young man had not patience to wait till he had made an end of that which was with him, but rose and opened the chamber, and behold,
it was [empty and its walls were] whitened, and in its midst was a rope hanging down and half a score bricks, one upon another, and a scroll,
wherein was written, 'Needs must death betide; so hang thyself and beg not of any, but kick away the bricks, so there may be no escape (225) for
thee, and thou shall be at rest from the exultation of enemies and enviers and the bitterness of poverty.'.? ? ? ? ? To whom shall I complain of what
is in my soul, Now thou art gone and I my pillow must forswear?.? ? ? ? ? a. The Physician Douban xi.? ? ? ? ? What is the pleasance of the world,
except it be to see My lady's face, to drink of wine and ditties still to hear?.? ? ? ? ? O my God! Who is stronger than Thou in resource? The Subtle,
Thou knowest my plight and my pain..Then said the Khalif to her, 'Repeat thy playing, O Tuhfeh.' So she repeated it and he said to her, 'Well
done!' Moreover, he said to Ishac, 'Thou hast indeed brought me that which is extraordinary and worth in mine eyes the empire of the earth.' Then
he turned to Mesrour the eunuch and said to him, 'Carry Tuhfeh to the lodging of honour.' (189) Accordingly, she went away with Mesrour and the
Khalif looked at her clothes and seeing her clad in raiment of choice, said to Ishac, 'O Ishac, whence hath she these clothes?' 'O my lord, answered
he, 'these are somewhat of thy bounties and thy largesse, and they are a gift to her from me. By Allah, O Commander of the Faithful, the world, all
of it, were little in comparison with her!' Then the Khalif turned to the Vizier Jaafer and said to him, 'Give Ishac fifty thousand dirhems and a dress
of honour of the apparel of choice.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied Jaafer and gave him that which the Khalif ordered him..Sharpers who
cheated each his Fellow, The Two, ii. 28..?OF LOOKING TO THE ISSUES OF AFFAIRS..100. The Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty and her
Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress dcclvi.? ? ? ? ? e. The Fox and the Wild Ass dcccciv.The ship tarried with him some days, till he should be
certified what he would do, (104) and he said, 'I will enquire of the merchants what this merchandise profiteth and in what country it lacketh and
how much is the gain thereon.' [So he questioned them and] they directed him to a far country, where his dirhem should profit a hundredfold.
Accordingly, he set sail and steered for the land in question; but, as he went, there blew on him a tempestuous wind and the ship foundered. The
merchant saved himself on a plank and the wind cast him up, naked as he was, on the sea-shore, hard by a town there. So he praised God and gave
Him thanks for his preservation; then, seeing a great village hard by, he betook himself thither and saw, seated therein, a very old man, whom he
acquainted with his case and that which had betided him. The old man grieved sore for him, when he heard his story, and set food before him. So
he ate and the old man said to him, 'Abide here with me, so I may make thee my steward and factor over a farm I have here, and thou shall have of
me five dirhems (105) a day.' 'God make fair thy reward,' answered the merchant, 'and requite thee with benefits!'.When it was the sixth day, the
viziers' wrath redoubled, for that they had not compassed their desire of the youth and they feared for themselves from the king; so three of them
went in to him and prostrating themselves before him, said to him, "O king, indeed we are loyal counsellors to thy dignity and tenderly solicitous
for thee. Verily, thou persistest long in sparing this youth alive and we know not what is thine advantage therein. Every day findeth him yet on life
and the talk redoubleth suspicions on thee; so do thou put him to death, that the talk may be made an end of." When the king heard this speech, he
said, "By Allah, indeed, ye say sooth and speak rightly!" Then he let bring the young treasurer and said to him, "How long shall I look into thine
affair and find no helper for thee and see them all athirst for thy blood?".I marvel for that to my love I see thee now incline, iii. 112..? ? ? ? ?
Forbear thy verse-making, O thou that harbourest in the camp, Lest to the gleemen thou become a name of wonderment..Envy and Malice, Of, i.
125..?THE FOURTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? So be thou kind to me, for love my body wasteth sore, The thrall of passion I'm become
its fires consume me quite..? ? ? ? ? I am the champion-slayer, the warrior without peer; My foes I slay, destroying the hosts, when I appear..? ? ? ?
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? Parting afar hath borne you, but longing still is fain To bring you near; meseemeth mine eye doth you contain..Hardly had we settled ourselves in
the place when we heard a noise of kicking [at the door] and people running right and left and questioning the cook and saying, "Hath any one
passed by thee?" "Nay," answered he; "none hath passed by me." But they ceased not to go round about the shop till the day broke, when they
turned back, disappointed. Then the cook removed the grass and said to us, "Arise, for ye are delivered from death." So we arose, and we were
uncovered, without mantle or veil; but the cook carried us up into his house and we sent to our lodgings and fetched us veils; and we repented unto
God the Most High and renounced singing, (138) for indeed this was a great deliverance after stress.'.The Nineteenth Night of the Month..THE
TEN VIZIERS; OR THE HISTORY OF KING AZADBEKHT AND HIS SON. (94).? ? ? ? ? Yea, by Allah, my longing for you ne'er waneth nor
passetb away; For your like among creatures is rare and sought for in mountain and vale..90. The Apples of Paradise dclxxvi.? ? ? ? ? Where
lavender, myrtle, narcissus entwine, With all sweet-scented herbs, round the juice of the vine..? ? ? ? ? Parting hath sundered us, belov'd; indeed, I
stood in dread Of this, whilst yet our happiness in union was complete..Officer's Story, The Thirteenth, ii. 181..169. Marouf the Cobbler and his
Wife Fatimeh dcccclxxxix-Mi.? ? ? ? ? O blamer of me for the love of him who denieth his grace, Which be the delightsome of things, but those
which the people deny?.65. The Loves of the Boy and Girl at School ccclxxxv.132. Sindbad the Sailor and Sindbad the Porter dxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? t.
The Weaver who became a Physician by his Wife's Commandment dccccix.37. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Er Reshid and Jaafer dlv.When the
king had read this letter, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and bestowed on me great store of presents and entreated me with the utmost honour.
Some days after this, I sought of him leave to depart, but he granted it not to me save after much pressing. So I took leave of him and shipped with
divers merchants and others, intending for my own country and having no desire for travel or traffic. We sailed on, without ceasing, till we had
passed many islands; but, one day, as we fared on over a certain tract of the sea, there came forth upon us a multitude of boats full of men like
devils, clad in chain-mail and armed with swords and daggers and bows and arrows, and surrounded us on every side. They entreated us after the
cruellest fashion, smiting and wounding and slaying those who made head against them, and taking the ship, with the crew and all that were
therein, carried us to an island, where they sold us all for a low price. A rich man bought me and taking me into his house, gave me to eat and drink
and clothed me and entreated me kindly, till my heart was comforted and I was somewhat restored..? ? ? ? ? a. The Adventures of Beloukiya
cccclxxxvi.Then said he to Aboulhusn, "Praised be God who hath done away from thee that which irked thee and that I see thee in weal!" And
Aboulhusn said, "Never again will I take thee to boon-companion or sitting-mate; for the byword saith, 'Whoso stumbleth on a stone and returneth
thereto, blame and reproach be upon him.' And thou, O my brother, nevermore will I entertain thee nor use companionship with thee, for that I have
not found thy commerce propitious to me." (32) But the Khalif blandished him and conjured him, redoubling words upon him with "Verily, I am
thy guest; reject not the guest," till Aboulhusn took him and [carrying him home], brought him into the saloon and set food before him and friendly
entreated him in speech. Then he told him all that had befallen him, whilst the Khalif was like to die of hidden laughter; after which Aboulhusn
removed the tray of food and bringing the wine-tray, filled a cup and emptied it out three times, then gave it to the Khalif, saying, "O
boon-companion mine, I am thy slave and let not that which I am about to say irk thee, and be thou not vexed, neither do thou vex me." And he
recited these verses:.AND BOULAC EDITIONS OF THE ARABIC TEXT OF.? ? ? ? ? His eyelids' sorcery from mine eyes hath banished sleep;
since he From me departed, nought see I except a drowsy fair. (137).? ? ? ? ? How often, too, hath gladness come to light Whence nought but dole
thou didst anticipate!.TABLE OF CONTENTS OF THE UNFINISHED CALCUTTA (1814-18) EDITION (FIRST TWO HUNDRED NIGHTS
ONLY) OF THE ARABIC TEXT OF THE BOOK OF THE THOUSAND NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT.."He shall not come in to me. Who is at
the door, other than he?" "Heman ben Ghalib el Ferezdec," (55) answered Adi; and Omar said, "It is he who saith, glorying in adultery ..." [And he
repeated the following verses:].Whilst the Sheikh was thus occupied with taking leave of the kings, Meimoun sought his opportunity, whenas he
saw the place empty, and taking up Tuhfeh on his shoulders, soared up with her to the confines of the sky and flew away with her. Presently, Iblis
came to look for Tuhfeh and see what she purposed, but found her not and saw the slave-girls buffeting their faces; so he said to them, 'Out on ye!
What is to do?' 'O our lord,' answered they, 'Meimoun hath snatched up Tuhfeh and flown away with her.' When Iblis heard this, he gave a cry, to
which the earth trembled, and said, 'What is to be done? Out on ye! Shall he carry off Tuhfeh from my very palace and outrage mine honour?
Doubtless, this Meimoun hath lost his wits.' Then he cried out a second time, that the earth quaked therefor, and rose up into the air..Now there was
in the house a ram, with which the Persian used to butt, and when he saw what the woman did, he thought she would butt with him; so he broke his
halter and running at her, butted her and broke her head. She fell on her back and cried out; whereupon the Persian started up from sleep in haste
and seeing the singing-girl [cast down on her back] and the singer with his yard on end, said to the latter, 'O accursed one, doth not what thou hast
already done suffice thee?' Then he beat him soundly and opening the door, put him out in the middle of the night..Prince Bihzad, Story of, i.
99..Daughters, The Two Kings and the Vizier's, iii. 145..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor ccliii.? ? ? ? ? To lovers, "What see
ye?" he saith, and to hearts of stone, "What love ye," quoth he, "[if to love me ye disdain?"].When her husband came home, she said to him, 'I
desire to go a-pleasuring.' And he said, ' With all my heart.' So he went, till he came to a goodly place, abounding in vines and water, whither he
carried her and pitched her a tent beside a great tree; and she betook herself to a place beside the tent and made her there an underground
hiding-place, [in which she hid her lover]. Then said she to her husband, 'I desire to mount this tree.' And he said, 'Do so.' So she climbed up and
when she came to the top of the tree, she cried out and buffeted her face, saying, 'Lewd fellow that thou art, are these thy usages? Thou sworest
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[fidelity to me] and liedst.' And she repeated her speech twice and thrice..88. The Thief turned Merchant and the other Thief cccxcviii.Lewdness,
The Pious Woman accused of, ii. 5..? ? ? ? ? Why to estrangement and despite inclin'st thou with the spy? Yet that a bough (14) from side to side
incline (15) small wonder 'twere..? ? ? ? ? Most like a wand of emerald my shape it is, trow I; Amongst the fragrant flow'rets there's none with me
can vie..Porter, Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the, iii. 199.When the Cadi heard this, his colour changed and he was troubled and waxed
exceeding wroth and was rike to burst for excess of rage. Then said he to the merchant, "God forbid that this should be! How shall it be permitted
that the daughter of the Cadi of the Muslims abide with a man of the dancers and vile of origin? By Allah, except thou divorce her forthright, I will
bid beat thee and cast thee into prison till thou die! Had I foreknown that thou wast of them, I had not suffered thee to approach me, but had spat in
thy face, for that thou art filthier (268) than a dog or a hog." Then he gave him a push and casting him down from his stead, commanded him to
divorce; but he said, "Be clement to me, O Effendi, for that God is clement, and hasten not. I will not divorce my wife, though thou give me the
kingdom of Irak.".71. Yehya ben Khalid and the Poor Man dclvi.After this the king sat, with his son by his side and the viziers sitting before him,
and summoned his chief officers and the folk of the city. Then the prince turned to the viziers and said to them, "See, O wicked viziers, that which
God hath done and the speedy [coming of] relief." But they answered not a word and the king said, "It sufficeth me that there is nothing alive but
rejoiceth with me this day, even to the birds in the sky, but ye, your breasts are straitened. Indeed, this is the greatest of ill-will in you to me, and
had I hearkened to you, my regret had been prolonged and I had died miserably of grief." "O my father," quoth the prince, "but for the fairness of
thy thought and thy judgment and thy longanimity and deliberation in affairs, there had not bedded thee this great joyance. Hadst thou slain me in
haste, repentance would have been sore on thee and long grief, and on this wise doth he who ensueth haste repent.".Officer's Story, The Sixth, ii.
146..The master of police held his hand from him, saying, "Belike he is of the kinsmen of the Commander of the Faithful," and said to the second,
"Who art thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him whose rank (75) time abaseth not, and if it descend (76) one day, it will assuredly return [to its
former height]; thou seest the folk [crowd] in troops to the light of his fire, some standing around it and some sitting." So the master of the police
refrained from slaying him and said to the third, "Who art thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him who plungeth through the ranks (77) with his
might and correcteth (78) them with the sword, (79) so that they stand straight; (80) his feet are not loosed from the stirrup, (81) whenas the
horsemen on the day of battle are weary." So the master of police held his hand from him also, saying, "Belike, he is the son of a champion of the
Arabs.".? ? ? ? ? If thou forsake us, there is none Can stand to us instead of thee..Bihkerd, Story of King, i. 121..Therewith Wekhimeh was moved
to exceeding delight and drinking off the cup, ordered her twenty dresses of Greek brocade and a tray, wherein were thirty thousand dinars. Then
she gave the cup to Queen Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea, who took it and said, 'O my lady Tuhfeh, sing to me on the gillyflower.' Quoth she
'Hearkening and obedience,' and improvised the following verses:.Accordingly El Merouzi repaired to the market and fetching that which he
sought, returned to Er Razi's house, where he found the latter cast down in the vestibule, with his beard tied and his eyes shut; and indeed, his
colour was paled and his belly blown out and his limbs relaxed. So he deemed him in truth dead and shook him; but he spoke not; and he took a
knife and pricked him in the legs, but he stirred not. Then said Er Razi, 'What is this, O fool?' And El Merouzi answered, 'Methought thou wast
dead in very sooth.' Quoth Er Razi, 'Get thee to seriousness and leave jesting.' So he took him up and went with him to the market and collected
[alms] for him that day till eventide, when he carried him back to his lodging and waited till the morrow..So the prefect carried him up to the Sultan
and he said, "I have an advertisement for thee, O my lord." "What is thine advertisement?" asked the Sultan; and the thief said, "I repent and will
deliver into thy hand all who are evildoers; and whomsoever I bring not, I will stand in his stead." Quoth the Sultan, "Give him a dress of honour
and accept his profession of repentance." So he went down from the presence and returning to his comrades, related to them that which had passed
and they confessed his subtlety and gave him that which they had promised him. Then he took the rest of the stolen goods and went up with them to
the Sultan. When the latter saw him, he was magnified in his eyes and he commanded that nought should be taken from him. Then, when he went
down, [the Sultan's] attention was diverted from him, little by little, till the case was forgotten, and so he saved the booty [for himself].' The folk
marvelled at this and the fifteenth officer came forward and said, 'Know that among those who make a trade of knavery are those whom God the
Most High taketh on their own evidence against themselves.' 'How so?' asked they; and he said..Then the king sent for the captain of the thieves
and bestowed on him a dress of honour, (142) commanding that all who loved the king should put off [their raiment and cast it] upon him. (143) So
there fell dresses of honour [and other presents] on him, till he was wearied with their much plenty, and Azadbekht invested him with the
mastership of the police of his city. Then he bade set up other nine gibbets beside the first and said to his son, "Thou art guiltless, and yet these
wicked viziers endeavoured for thy slaughter." "O my father," answered the prince, "I had no fault [in their eyes] but that I was a loyal counsellor to
thee and still kept watch over thy good and withheld their hands from thy treasuries; wherefore they were jealous and envied me and plotted against
me and sought to slay me," Quoth the king, "The time [of retribution] is at hand, O my son; but what deemest thou we should do with them in
requital of that which they did with thee? For that they have endeavoured for thy slaughter and exposed thee to public ignominy and soiled my
honour among the kings.".? ? ? ? ? The road of right thou hast made straight, that erst was crooked grown; Yea, for its path of old had fall'n to ruin
and decay..Next morning, he again took up the bier and went round with it as before, in quest of alms. Presently, the master of police, who was of
those who had given alms on account of the supposed dead man on the previous day, met him; so he was angered and fell on the porters and beat
them and took the [supposed] dead body, saying, 'I will bury him and earn the reward [of God].' (35) So his men took him up and carrying him to
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the prefecture, fetched grave-diggers, who dug him a grave. Then they bought him a shroud and perfumes (36) and fetched an old man of the
quarter, to wash him. So he recited over him [the appointed prayers and portions of the Koran] and laying him on the bench, washed him and
shrouded him. After he had shrouded him, he voided; (37) so he renewed the washing and went away to make his ablutions, (38) whilst all the folk
departed, likewise, to make the [obligatory] ablution, previously to the funeral..As for King Shehriyar, he marvelled at Shehrzad with the utmost
wonder and drew her near to his heart, of his much love for her; and she was magnified in his eyes and he said in himself, "By Allah, the like of
this woman is not deserving of slaughter, for indeed the time affordeth not her like. By Allah, I have been heedless of mine affair, and had not God
overcome me with His mercy and put this woman at my service, so she might adduce to me manifest instances and truthful cases and goodly
admonitions and edifying traits, such as should restore me to the [right] road, [I had come to perdition!]. Wherefore to God be the praise for this
and I beseech Him to make my end with her like unto that of the vizier and Shah Bekht." Then sleep overcame the king and glory be unto Him who
sleepeth not!.So El Merouzi went away and the other turned to his wife and said to her, 'We have gotten us great plenty of money, and yonder dog
would fain take the half of it; but this shall never be, for that my mind hath been changed against him, since I heard him solicit thee; wherefore I
purpose to play him a trick and enjoy all the money; and do not thou cross me.' ' It is well,' answered she, and he said to her, '[To-morrow] at
day-peep I will feign myself dead and do thou cry out and tear thy hair, whereupon the folk will flock to me. Then lay me out and bury me, and
when the folk are gone away [from the burial-place], do thou dig down to me and take me; and have no fear for me, for I can abide two days in the
tomb [without hurt].' And she answered, 'Do what thou wilt.'.49. The Man who stole the Dog's Dish of Gold dcii.Abdulmelik ben Salih the
Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya, and, i. 183..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ba. Story of the Envier and the Envied (225) xiii.Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir
Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdar and the Sixteen, ii. 117..?THE DISCIPLE'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? "How many a cup with bitterness o'erflowing have I
quaffed! I make my moan of woes, whereat it boots not to repine."
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